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From Congregation Leadership: 

 

Sister Benigna Cools from Belgian Province is in her last days. Sisters from 

Belgian Province are accompanying her round the clock. She is being assisted with 

morphine because she get acute pain and she becomes restless.  

 

We will continue to pray for her. May she be blessed by God in her final journey 

and may she be strengthened to let go of herself. 

 

We pray for all our Sisters suffering from different ailments and those aging. 

May God give them the courage they need to know and accept that each of them 

are ‘God’s Beloved’ and that God loves them deeply.  

 

From United States Province: 

 

A GOOD OLD SUMMERTIME TEA 

July 27, 2014 

 

 On a Sunday afternoon in July at St. Ursula Center in Blue Point, 

approximately 135 women and 2 men gathered for a GOOD OLD SUMMER TIME 

TEA. 
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 Small sandwiches and desserts along with selections of teas were provided 

and served by high school students from the area. 

 Sister Cecilia, our 98 year old sister, and the oldest in our Province, 

provided us with piano renditions of songs from the early 20th century. Gene 

Horton, our resident historian, 

shared with us aspects of the 

neighborhood of Blue Point as 

it was in the early 20th 

century.  To add to the 

pleasure and excitement of 

the day, there were numerous 

raffles with beautiful prizes. 

 This TEA was the idea 

and work of a woman’s prayer 

and sharing group known as 

“WOMAN’S SACRED JOURNEY”, who 

expressed a desire to aid the Sisters 

financially. 

Not only was this venture a financial 

success, but 

A GOOD TIME WAS HAD BY ALL! 

Sister Ann McHugh, osu 

 


